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Aim 
1. To describe the epidemiology of occupational 
needlestick injuries reported to Occupational Health 
via the health and safety management system within 
NHSScotland 
2.   To determine ways in which they might be 
prevented, with particular reference to the role of 
safety devices (e.g. safety syringes) 
 
Project Outline/Methodology 
This six-month prospective survey involved 
administration of a questionnaire to all consenting 
healthcare workers reporting a needlestick to their 
Occupational Health department within NHSScotland 
and a follow-up telephone interview with a sub-
sample of these healthcare workers. An assessment 
to determine the proportion of preventable incidents 
was carried out by an expert panel. 
 
Key Results 
Analyses of the 1022 needlestick reports received 
offer a detailed account of the epidemiology of 
needlestick injuries sustained by NHSScotland staff. 
These data have subsequently provided a context for 
the findings of the expert panel assessment which 
suggested that 41% and 14% of incidents would 
have been ‘probably’ or ‘definitely’ preventable, 
respectively, if a safety device had been used. Those 
incidents involving blood sampling and administering 
of injections were significantly more likely to be 
considered preventable had a safety device been 
used. Similarly, injuries which occurred after the 
procedure, but before disposal of the sharp, during 
disposal or as the result of unsafe disposal of the 
sharp by the original user were significantly more 
likely to be preventable. For 56% of injuries, the 
expert panel concluded that staff failed to adhere to 
policy; the experts considered 37% and 53% of these 
injuries to be ‘probably’ or ‘definitely’ preventable, 
respectively, if policy had been adhered to at the 
time of the incident. 
 
Conclusions                                          
Needlestick injuries appear to occur most often 

among medical staff and in medical wards and 
theatres. In terms of needlestick prevention, the 
expert panel assessment revealed that a proportion 
of reported injuries could have been avoided if safety 
devices had been used. Further injuries could have 
been prevented if healthcare workers had acted in 
accordance with policy, suggesting a multi-strategic 
approach is required to target and reduce many 
avoidable needlestick injuries. 
 
What does this study add to the field? 
This study offers detailed epidemiology of needlestick 
occurrence within NHSScotland which was previously 
lacking. The findings of the expert panel assessment 
highlight both the potential role of safety devices in 
reducing needlestick injuries, as well as the need for 
improvements in policy adherence by NHSScotland 
staff.    
 
Implications for Practice or Policy 
This indication of the epidemiology of needlestick 
injuries and means of injury prevention may help to 
inform future policy decisions. By building on these 
data, it may be possible to plan, implement and 
evaluate future interventions to reduce the number of 
injuries. The introduction of safety devices in key 
areas and an improvement in policy adherence by 
staff highlighted by the expert panel both have 
implications for further policy decisions.  
 
Where to next? 
Through this work, the framework for a robust 
national surveillance system of needlestick injuries 
and safety device monitoring has been initiated, with 
a view to achieving the Scottish Executive’s target to 
reduce the number of needlestick injuries by at least 
25% by the year 2006. Support from directors and 
senior nurse managers of Occupational Health 
services within NHSScotland will greatly facilitate 
future developments of such systems.  
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